
Clark  College  student  works
her dream job

Jeni Banceu now reporting for the Columbian Newspaper (photo
courtesy of Annika Larman)
If you read the Columbian, you may see a familiar byline: that
of Clark College student Jeni Banceu. As reported in that
newspaper, she is the first Clark College student to work at
the Columbian as a paid news intern.

The newly endowed Dee Anne Finken internship is a partnership
between  the  Columbian,  Clark  College,  and  Clark  College
Foundation.  It  is  named  for  Clark’s  former  journalism
professor, who served as academic advisor to the college’s
student news publication, The Independent, before retiring in
2018. Her successor, Beth Slovic, organized the campaign and
raised money to create the paid internship for the summer.

“We liked Jeni’s can-do attitude and maturity, and her story
about the homeless person living in the RV [published in The
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Independent in June 2018] was in my opinion a great read for a
beginning journalist,” Columbian Editor Craig Brown wrote in
an email.

Banceu’s stories are regularly appearing in the Columbian. “I
feel so lucky to have been chosen for the Dee Ann FInken
Internship,” she said. “I look forward to writing as much as I
can and gaining new skills. I also look forward to getting to
know our amazing local journalists.”

Banceu will return to Clark College in fall quarter serving as
editor-in-chief of The Independent (nicknamed “The Indy”).

Donations to the Finken Internship fund can be made by going
to foundation’s website at www.clarkcollegefoundation.org.

Also kudos to The Independent for its most recent journalism
award.

The news magazine and website won first place in the “sweeps”
category of the annual contest hosted by the Pacific Northwest
Association  of  Journalism  Educators.  That  means  individual
Indy journalists won first, second, and third place more than
did students from any other Oregon or Washington college that
entered.

The  Indy  is  recognized  as  a  top  community  college  news
publication in the nation, having received numerous regional
and national awards.
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